
School Advisory Council Meeting

Audubon Elementary
Date | Time 12/8/2022 2:55 PM Location Media Center`

Meeting called by
SAC Chair

Candace Jones

Type of meeting December SAC

Facilitator ￼Jones

Note taker Melissa Kirkland

Timekeeper Gina Loggins

Attendees: School Advisory Council
Members
Candace Jones Admin
Melissa Kirkland Staff/ Parent
Ron Patchell Community Member
Ted Howley Parent
Elaine New Teacher
Gina Loggins Staff
Wendy Dunegan Staff
Stephanie Nickerson Staff
Melissa Killen Parent
David Brodigan Staff
Britany Maghasamy Staff/ Parent
Jennifer Lenderman Parent (Virtual)

Agenda
● Welcome and Sign in/ Greet SAC members
● Meeting Begins at 2:54 pm motioned by Loggins and Nickerson

School Recognition Money Votes/ Input Shared
● SAC members were presented with Staff Ballots that were presented during the

professional development meeting on Thursday November 17, 2022. Ballots
were due back December 5, 2022. (49 ballots given/ 47 ballots returned)

● SAC members discussed the data reported from the ballots
● Voting results were as follows:

How Funds Will Be Spent:
Option 1: 70%            2% No Vote

● All staff will receive an equal share
● Full time staff will receive one full share 100%
● Staff working less than eight hours will be prorated based on hours works

Option 2: 28%
● Instructional/ certified staff will receive one full share 100% prorated based on

hours worked
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● Support staff will receive a base amount of 75% of the share and prorated based
on hours worked

Token Gifts
● Bus Drivers $100 each yes 85% or no 15%
● Sub Ms. Sharpe $200 yes 81% or no 19%

Should the following employees receive a bonus:
● Employees who retired yes 91% or no 15%
● Employees who transferred yes 70% or no 30%

SAC Discussions/ Questions.
● Questions/ input why some staff may have voted 30% in disagreement
● Question about teachers who transferred but would still receive share
● Comment about setting aside a small fund for reimbursement for support staff

expenses
● Acknowledged the potential division amongst staff that can arise when voting on

School Recognition Ballot Money.

SAC Votes to approve or disapprove Ballot
● Motion by Loggins to approve the School Recognition money allocations,

seconded by Nickerson. SAC members came to a unanimous agreement
● Pay should be made available to staff on Feb 28, 2023 pay cycle.

Title I Family Night Event
Math Night activities and stations were very successful and received favorable
feedback- Parents and families enjoyed participation and building home connections
with school. Information about events is sent out in newsletter, Facebook, PeachJar,
Focus, Street Marquee, Blackboard Email, and Text

Meeting officially concluded at 3:21 pm, motioned by Maghasamy and Nickerson

Upcoming Events:
● 12/12- 12/16 Holiday Shop
● 12/16-12/21 Holiday Spirit Week
● 12/16 PBIS Movie Night Postponed
● 1/17 Science Fair
● 1/23 Mocha Monday at 8:15 am
● 1/23- 1/27 Literacy Week
● 1/36 Literacy Night
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Next Meeting of February 16th, 2023 at 2:50 pm
- SAC meetings are held once a month at 2:50 on Thursdays in the Media Center

at Audubon Elementary School each month. 
- Upcoming Meetings: 1/19 (canceled), 2/16, 3/23, 4/20, 5/18


